BCOEL Steering Committee:
Skype Meeting Minutes
November 29, 2016, 2:30-3:30pm

Present: Lin Brander, Caroline Daniels, Debra Flewelling, Inba Kehoe, Rosario Passos, Hope Power, Brenda Smith, Kevin Stranack, and Lindsay Tripp
Minutes taken by: Brenda
1. Notes from the Last Meeting
Reminder: Debra and Brenda will send out a letter to the institutions in BC that do not have a BCOEL representative. The steering committee agrees that Debra and Brenda don’t need to run the language past the group.
2. ALS
Planning for the upcoming event is going well. So far, 51 people have registered. The room can accommodate up to 80 people, so please encourage people to come. Lin will send a link out so that Rosario can promote it via BCcampus. The live link will cover the morning speakers. Lindsay reported that a colleague who is attending ALS has commented that she is comfortable with what OER is and is hoping for more in-depth/next steps information. Rosario will review the questions for the panel and make sure that they are reflective. Lin and Rosario will talk about having some slides with definitions for referral just to have at the background for those who are not as familiar with OER. Lin, Brenda, and Debra will talk again soon regarding their ALS session. For the panel participants such as Caroline, Rosario and Lin will send out the discussion questions. 
3. BCLA (Lin)
At the last meeting, there was discussion about putting together some proposals for BCLA to submit to the steering committee for feedback prior to placing a submission to BCLA. Martin Warkentin drafted the language for two sessions: https://docs.google.com/document/d/18eGDZvLlWh996ocO9qxyBAQ1RfjTjx_qbMLoLTXqQmQ/edit. Lin asked the group for feedback, and emphasized that both sessions are not meant to be introductory about OER, but to take the discussion to the next level. Discussion ensued about whether to put in two or just one longer proposal. Caroline suggested that the session should focus more on collaboration at the institutional level, and Kevin mentioned that having non-librarians included as speakers increased chance for acceptance. The group’s consensus was to submit one longer (75 minute) session and to include some engagement with the audience because 75 minutes is a long time. Lin will take the group’s feedback and draft a new abstract and send it out to the group for commentary. The deadline to submit proposals is December 6th, so this is time sensitive. 
4. Librarian wanting to help with projects (Debra)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Debra said that a librarian from UBC who attended our first hackfest contacted Leva Lee in November expressing interest in getting involved again and working on some projects with BCOEL. Discussion ensued about whether someone automatically joined the steering committee if they were doing work with BCOEL they were on the steering committee, or if it is possible to become involved in projects, but not then have to join the steering committee. Debra suggested if you need help with your project to contact the individual to assist with a project. If it seems that someone has a commitment to open education after working with the group, they could then join the steering committee. The committee liked the philosophy of laddering involvement into the Steering Committee – creating a proven track record for engagement with OER and the group. The group agreed that that it might be useful to have the individual help with building the subject specific guides. They would require some training on how to use the mediawiki. 
Because of different comfort levels using the mediawiki, Rosario will organize a webinar in mid-January 2017 on using mediawiki as a refresher for us and as an opportunity to train new people. Caroline recommended that the session is recorded so that it can be used for future training purposes. Goal is to set something up in mid-January 2017. The committee agreed that maintaining the mediawiki is important, even if it cannot be or is not used by individual institutions. 
5. BCOEL Name Change (Debra)
Debra mentioned that when you google BCOER, you get a lot of results about us, but very few results come up when BCOEL is searched. She wants to know if it is possible to connect the two? Kevin said that we could register the new the domain name to Google and that will resolve some of the issues, but it will mostly just take time. Rosario asked everyone to make sure that their pages link to the BCOEL page to help increase recognition.
6. Ecampus Alberta
Rosario reported that ecampus Alberta is shutting down as of March 2017. They have created a lot of great resources, and any of their resources are up for grabs. They would like their resources to continue to be used and maintained. One of the resources is a copyright for faculty. There was discussion about whether we should take on this resource and use it for our purposes. There was tentative interest in this idea. 
Action: Rosario will share the link with the group to see what we think about the resource and to let her know what we wanted to do. The group sounded tentatively interested. 
7. Next Meeting
Debra will put out a Doodle for the next meeting. It will probably take place in later January 2017.
